
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Health Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

4th April 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present: John Lawson, Gary McCulloch, Stephen Cooke 
In Attendance: Magda Boo & Roy Sinclair

Apologies: Norah Brown, David Emmas, Alison Frost, Greg Harrison
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	The attendees introduced themselves to the group. 
Stephen Cooke was chosen to Chair this meeting.


	

	2.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting & Matters Arising


	Caring for Burngreave – Magda informed the meeting that ongoing issues with the Year 5 Delivery Plan and allocation of funding to the programme meant that it was difficult to progress this issue at present. Richard Tasker has moved to another department so Magda would be meeting Eddie Sherwood and Phil Reid to gain a Social Services perspective on ideas so far. 

	

	3.
	Advancing Together
	PCT staff are working on producing a draft for consultation. They are collecting ward level data and SHAIPs data. NDC data is available at a practice and neighbourhood level but it is hard to extrapolate from this data as the population size is too small to be significant statistically.

Stephen Cooke asked for the Expert Patient Programme to be included in this work. Gary agreed, although there was work being done on improving this programme within Sheffield as it had not met expectations.
Stephen Cooke asked whether complementary therapies would be within the Advancing Together agreement. Magda advised that BNDfC do currently fund complementary therapies where there is an evidence base to support their application. An example being the Burngreave Drugs Project which has a dedicated team. Advancing Together is about a whole programme approach to make a difference to health inequalities and uplift public health in Burngreave. Any intervention will need to be evidence based and cost effective as BNDfC funds will be sharply tapering towards the end of the 10 year programme.
	

	4.
	Year 5 Delivery Plan
	BNDfC were allocated a reduced amount for Year 5. This leaves a £1.3m deficit in the current delivery plan. BNDfC are committed to deliver all projects within the plan. However, we need to meet the shortfall through match funding. If we want to progress new ideas we need to find the money from within our themes. Projects have been asked to look carefully at their budgets and reprofile if they think they will underspend in the first two quarters. This is because NDCs will be penalised for underspending. This was a treasury decision and does not imply any criticism of BNDfC – in fact our programme is well regarded.
	

	5.
	Institutional Care Task Group
	Greg and Alison were unfortunately unable to attend but their notes so far were circulated.
There was a discussion about the role and the seniority of the person required to do this piece of work. Gary informed the group that the NHS are trying to pull away from an emphasis on clinicial background for this type of role and instead focus on a social exclusion model. It was agreed that the ability to liaise with clinical staff would be necessary for any postholder working in this area.

Gary McCulloch will discuss these ideas at the PCT with Bridget Strong and Linda Tully as it may be possible to shift the focus ‘in house’ to meet the outcomes.

Stephen Cooke asked about extra care housing and where this idea had gone. Magda advised that the Social Service staff leading on this idea had been asked to hold back until the Masterplan was completed. It does not seem that this is an issue within the Masterplan so it is hoped that this idea is not lost.
	Magda to make contact with Angela Rowlands and enquire about extra care housing


	6.
	Local Area Agreement
	Gary explained that Sheffield has been chosen as a ‘trailblazer’ due to having a well run council. The Local Authority is charged with developing a ‘Local Area Agreement’ which is a partnership between key public sector bodies to pool budgets and work across sectors to make improvements in three key areas: Safer Communities; Older People and Family wellbeing and children.
Burngreave is a priority area within the city. This links and overlaps with the Advancing Together discussions we have been having between the PCT and BNDfC. There is money for quick wins and then for longer term programmes.

	

	7.
	A.O.B.
	Magda reported that Government Office and the Neighbourhood Renewal Unit would like to visit Burngreave to look at the work of the Health Theme and look at good practice. This is a mutual ‘learning tour’ where we can received feedback on our work and is an opportunity to showcase some projects and discuss our future plans. We are by no means suggesting that we are the experts and we’ve got it right!
Gary reported that Norah Brown has been appointed at the new Community Development and Health Worker and will begin on 18th April. Members were pleased that Norah will continue to work in Burngreave and welcomed working with her in this new role. 


	

	8.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	Monday 6th June, 2005, 5.30pmSt Peter’s Church
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